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7 April 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Subject: Important Information on Carpark Safety and Closures 

At Holy Cross College, the safety and well-being of our students, staff, and families remain our top 
priority. With this in mind, I would like to address some important updates regarding carpark safety and 
upcoming closures. 

Carpark Safety Guidelines The College has been working with Catholic Education Western Australia 
Work, Health and Safety Team and the City of Swan, to ensure the safety of everyone using the school 
carpark, we kindly request your cooperation in observing the following guidelines: 

1. Designated Drop-Off and Pick-Up Zones: Please use the designated zones for dropping off 
and picking up students. Avoid parking in areas marked as no-parking zones or bus lanes.  The 15 
minute car bays on Strathmore Parkway are for parents collecting students from administration. 

2. Speed Limit: Adhere to the carpark speed limits to ensure the safety of pedestrians and other 
vehicles. 

3. Supervised Crossing Areas: Encourage students to use the supervised crossing areas and 
refrain from crossing between parked cars. 

4. No Unattended Vehicles: Do not leave vehicles unattended in drop-off/pick-up lanes to 
prevent unnecessary congestion. 

Westgrove Carpark Closure We would also like to inform you at the commencement of Term 2 
Westgrove Carpark entry will close at 2:50pm to allow Junior School Parents to park.  The carpark exit will 
remain open.  The entry gate will reopen at 3:20pm to ease congestion on Westgrove Drive.  Gates will be 
installed over the holiday period and staff will remain on duty in this area ensuring the safety of our 
students. 

Coolamon Boulevard Carpark Parents utilising this carpark are reminded to park and collect students no 
earlier than 2:40pm.  This carpark is not to be used as a Kiss and Drive drop off or pick up in the morning 
or afternoons. Parents are further reminded when picking up students in this area they are not to play in 
the Rosary Garden near the Church. 
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Strathmore Parkway – Kiss and Drive To reduce the congestion and flow of traffic parents are 
reminded not to arrive prior to 2:50pm for Kiss and Drive. The gates will not open until 2:55pm. Parents 
arriving prior to 2:50pm will be unable to enter Kiss and Drive and will be requested to leave and re-enter 
at the correct time.  Diagram 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in ensuring that these changes are implemented 
smoothly. Please allow extra time during drop-off and pick-up hours to accommodate any delays caused 
by these changes. 

Thank you for your continued support in keeping our school community safe. Should you have any 
questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact the College Office. 

Kind regards 

 
Albert Borrello 
Principal 
 
 

https://www.holycross.wa.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2025/04/Strathmore-Parkway-.pdf

